
URGENT TRAILS UPDATE 

As of 11/8/21 zero over ice/lake trails have been staked. 

Please take extreme caution if traveling over ice, rivers, 

sounds and lakes.  

Once the ice thickens Winter Trail crews will start the 

staking process out of the villages and Kotzebue.  

Please be advised that the following trail has been reported 

in poor conditions due to open creeks and beaver dams: 

Kotzebue to Kobuk Lake  

Please see attached photos in reference to poor conditions. 

Winter Trails Crew did mark off the dangerous spots.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As temperatures continue to drop more Winter Trail travel 

will be happening, please file a trip report with a loved one 

or with Northwest Arctic Borough SAR Coordinator at 907-

412-2038.  



 

If you’d like to report any unsafe travel or trail conditions, 

or to report any overdue travelers, please call the 

Northwest Arctic Borough SAR Coordinator at: 907-412-

2038 

 


